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UPCOMING MEETING DATES:

APRIL 15th –    Third Sunday
APRIL 21st  ------BIRD FAIR 

MAY 20th  --Third Sunday OPEN HOUSE
JUNE 24th    – Fourth Sunday
RAINBOW FEATHERS BIRD CLUB

Who we are and what we are about

· Non Profit club with members throughout the tri-county area, single bird owners, or just thinking of getting a bird, families, breeders, exhibitors, all are welcome.

· Support scholarships for avian vet students

· Yearly Bird Fair

· Club Library for members

· Grooming available

· Avian rescue/relocation programs

· Monthly meetings with programs of interest to members.

· Monthly newsletter

· Periodic Service projects

· Field Trips

· Educational Programs upon request

· Make-it-take-it workshops and more…….

Come join us and have your feathers preened by other Pet Bird Enthusiasts

Rainbow Feathers Bird Club Elected Officers:

President – Dave Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Vice President – Steve Plafchan 734-513-0030


Email – splafchan@twmi.rr.com 

Secretary– Marie Keehl 734-422-5981

Email – mariekeehl@ymail.com
Treasurer and Membership Secretary – 
Tammy Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Board of Trustees – 

Mary Perva 517-618-7008

Stan Johnson 248-746-0520

            Email – mmisterjay@comcast.net

Henry Jedrzejek-734-427-3187
            Email- bigduke@comcast.net
ALL HEALTHY AND CLIPPED BIRDS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME TO ACCOMPANY THEIR HUMAN COMPANIONS TO THE MONTHLY MEETINGS.  WE MEET AT THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 6443 MERRIMAN ROAD BETWEEN FORD AND WARREN IN GARDEN CITY.  MEETINGS START AT 2:00 PM.

Anyone interested in becoming a member please contact Tammy Carol @ 734-422-5981 or by e-mail sweettweeters@comcast.net 
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Steve Plafchan is now doing the newsletter.  All ads and articles will be due the 1st weekend of the month for publishing in the current month’s newsletter.  Please send all items to him at 11021 Henry Ruff Livonia, MI 48150 or email to splafchan@twmi.rr.com
Everyone is encouraged to submit articles for the newsletter – this is YOUR newsletter.

Articles and/or pictures copied from other publications must be accompanied with written permission from original publication and author; this needs to be provided to the editor along with the article and/or picture.

Editor reserves the right to approve and/or edit any articles submitted prior to publication.

Ads will be run free for members having a one-time sale (baby birds, etc.).  Those wishing to run ads multiple times or for a business must purchase a business membership.
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· Ask owner’s permission to handle/feed bird(s) and remember to return bird to the owner.
· Wash hands prior/after bird handling.

· When bringing companion birds to club meetings, only bring birds that you have had vet checked and in your possession for at least 30 days.

· Clean up after yourself and your bird(s) 
before you leave.
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CLUB WELFARE

. Please contact Jean Jedrzejek at 734-427-3187 or e-mail her at bigduke@comcast.net if you know of any club member who is in the hospital or has lost a loved one.

MEMBER UPDATE

As of the writing of this newsletter we want all of our readers to be aware that Charles Dixon is scheduled to undergo surgery on April 5th. Please keep Charles in your thoughts and prayers as we all wish him a complete and speedy recovery. 


We also want to offer our condolences to Jim Hager whose mother recently passed away.

FEATHERED MEMBER UPDATE
Baby the Sulphur Crested Cockatoo that adopted Henry Jedrzejek and gives us our reports every month had what appeared to be a stroke at the bird show on May 20th.  He is recovering after receiving vet care and hopefully will be returning to our meetings again soon. 
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Monthly snack list
We have decided to stop soliciting for snack volunteers for our meetings and make the format a potluck venue.  The reasoning for this is two fold; there have been very few members signing up for snacks and many members just bring dishes and deserts without signing up.  So from now on our meetings will be a potluck fair, YUM!!  
[image: image14.wmf]From the prez:
I think that Mother Nature has finally lost her mind and I mean that whole heartedly.  We went from the high seventies to almost a week of the eighties.  Then we were cruelly jolted back to reality with lows in the twenties and highs in the forties.  We even had tornados in March how crazy is that?  It is almost as crazy as how time is flying soon it will be bird fair time.
I do know one thing that I never worry about; help for the fair, we have that in spades and then some.  Everyone does a spectacular job before during and after the fair and that makes it easier for all of us.  Remember this meeting is to finalize all the stuff for the fair that has to be done so please attend and if you can’t then just call me and I will fill you in.  As always I want you to remember anything you can do and anytime you can help is appreciated more than you know.   So do not feel that you are tied into hours any time you can help out is great.
Also don’t forget we have turned our meetings into a pot luck so bring a dish or dessert and be prepared to eat well.  I love our meetings they are so well attended but they are so much fun with all the bird talk that goes on and the birds that attend with their pet humans.  All have a great time and the guests attending love seeing all the birds, I do too.  Remember the meeting is moved up a week because of the fair it will be April 15th so mark your calendars.  Let us keep our fingers crossed for good weather for the fair and let’s be ready to have fun.  That I don’t have to worry about you guys make everything we do a blast so I just have to say it YOU GUYS ROCK!!!!!!!!!

                          Until Next Time

                             Your Prez 

                                  Dave
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Voice of the Veep 
  Last month’s meeting was without a doubt another stellar affair.  This is both because of the great food and because of you our members.


Our bird fair is now only days away and we need all hands on deck for any help you can give.  The set-up will be on Friday April 20th at 7:30 PM and we need as many helpers as we can get.  When you arrive plan on entering through the double doors on the west side of the building.  The school does not want us to park on the grass or any unpaved area so we have to park along the curb or in the parking lot just to the north.  We have to leave the area by the double doors clear for the unloading of cars and trailers; once your car is unloaded please remember to move it to make room for other people to unload.  The morning of the fair parking for members is on the south side of the building by the vendor entrance (the SE corner of the gym).  Vendors will be unloading at both entry points the morning of the fair and we will need as much help as we can muster to assist vendors to unload and bring in their merchandise.  Please make a mental note that any vendor who has birds must bring them to Dr. Cook the vet to have them checked; his table will be by the SE entrance.  Our club has gained a reputation for our fair among the vendors as one of the nicest fairs in the area mainly because of the assistance our club members provide them from 6:30AM until their trucks and trailers are loaded back up for their trip home.  There is nothing we would like more than to continue to impress our vendors by the helpfulness of our club.  Please mention to every vendor you help unload that if they need something just ask a club member.  Also tell all the vendors there will be club members available throughout the day to assist patrons to take merchandise they have bought out to their cars if they need help.


I don’t know about you but I’m sure excited about our fair and our raffle.  There are going to be some awesome items on the tables from parrot prints by Tim Marsh to a Large Parrot Playstand.  I plan on getting my tickets in early and often!
                           Your Veep

                               Steve
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[image: image16.wmf]MS Walk for a Cure

Our webmaster Celeste Markey is participating in this year MS Walk for a Cure on April, 29, 2012 and she needs your help.  She is asking for donations to her team “Flock for a Cure” at the MS web site http://walkmig.nationalmssociety.org/site/PageServer?pagename=WLK_MIG_homepage
Once you are on the MS page click on the donate/pledge button and locate Celeste’s team page by using her name “Celeste Markey” or her team’s name “Flock for a Cure” at this point you will be able to make a tax deductable donation that will be credited to her team.  Lets all team together to help her make her team goal of $300.00!

If you can’t access the above web address please open up a copy of this newsletter on line at our website. The hyperlink will be active and take you to the MS Walk donation site.

Dear Friends and Family,

Every hour of every day, someone is diagnosed with multiple sclerosis. Walk MS helps raise critical funds that support cutting edge research, drive change through advocacy, facilitate professional education and provide programs and services to help people with MS move their lives forward. The National Multiple Sclerosis Society is dedicated to moving us toward a world free of MS. I believe in the work they do. That's why I joined the movement and registered as a team captain for Walk MS and that's why I'm asking you to join me. The National MS Society is dedicated to creating a world free of MS but they can't do it without our help. It's faster and easier than ever to support this cause that is so important to me, so please join me today. Simply click on the link in the preceding message, do a quick search for my team name - Flock to a Cure and complete the short registration process. From there, you can utilize the convenient, easy to use online fundraising tools and help our team reach our goal of $300. Your support will make a difference in the lives of people with MS. I truly appreciate your support and look forward to fundraising and walking with you!

                                 Sincerely, Celeste
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  Rescue update
The rescue continued to have success on placing foster birds in new homes. This past month we placed two Pacific Parrotlets, one Cockatiel and a Sun Conure. 

We also rescued a number of gently used cages which will be available at our bird fair this month.  If you are interested be sure to stop by “Honest Steve’s Used Cages” table at the fair.    As is standard for our adopted birds they went to their new homes with cages, toys and food.  We are only able to do this because of you, our members.

We want to thank all of our club members for your generous participation in our monthly raffles and your donations of toys and food.  It is you, the members that enable us to send our rescued birds to their new adopted homes fully outfitted with cages, food, and toys.  Your generosity also allows us to pay for vet care if needed and have made our rescue the success that it is.  THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  
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BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to:
PAT GREENWOOD                          MAY 2

SHARON MURPHY                          MAY 3

JOSEPH FONTANA                          MAY 5

MICHAEL GYARMATI                    MAY 5

RACHEL JOHNSON                         MAY 8

DAVE CAROL


MAY 13

SUE GOUIN



MAY 13

DALE DOMEIER


MAY 15

LANCE KNUDSON


MAY 16

ANTONIO RIOJAS


MAY 16

JIM HAGER                                       MAY 17

RANDY BRATCHER                       MAY 20

EMMA SCHOENFELNER

MAY 21

BILL MEDLEN                                 MAY 23
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Out and About with Pookie

All of us that are members of Steve’s home flock are in total agreement that the day of our club meeting is our favorite day of the month.  While we’re at the meeting we get to visit with all our other feathered club members, we receive extra snacks and goodies from the companion humans and I receive plenty of snuggles and kisses.  There has been one disturbing trend at the past few meetings; we, the African Grays have lost our standing as the most populous species in attendance.  Yes sadly it’s true and as painful as it is for me to admit this fact, the Macaw and Cockatoo contingencies have out numbered us the past four months.  The bright note is however; all the feathered membership is stepping up in an attempt to unseat the Cockatoos from their position.  The Eclectus members were numerous enough to challenge the Macaws and for the first time ever we had multiple Senagals, Caiques, Conures, Cockatiels and Pionus.  In point of fact if they band together into a voting bloc they will out number all the big birds.  Be forewarned we, the African Grays will not idly stand by for this diminishment of our deserved status.  We will be stepping up to the challenge.

 
As enjoyable as the club meetings are the real reason we enjoy the meeting day of the month is because of the treats and goodies Steve brings home.  Last month was no exception; Steve brought home one of the largest, chewable, multi-bird toy we have ever seen.  Steve in his typical lazy manor brought JB, Sparky and I home, set us on our cages and promptly stretched out upon the couch for a nap.  JB and Calvin ventured fourth into the kitchen inspecting all the nooks and crannies for snacks to purloin when “it” was discovered.  They immediately relayed back to me, Sparky and Tyler that they had discovered the awesome new chew toy.  It was about two feet tall wrapped in a plastic and contained about eight multiple toy parts.  (Most companion humans would call it an eight roll package of paper towels.)  All of us moved in to partake in the chewing of the toy.  JB and Calvin clambered up to the top and started chewing down from the top. Sparky, Tyler and I started in on the bottom.  It was beyond awesome!  By the time Steve awakened we had not only opened up the toy and separated it into its basic parts we had reduced more than have of the toys into little shreds of paper.  These shreds were fluffy and spread with a slight flap of the wings; we had paper in the front room, all through the kitchen and down the basement stairs.

Steve’s overwhelming excitement with our handiwork was obvious when he woke up; he shrieked with stunned awe!  As Steve waded through the ankle deep mounds of paper towel pieces we all flapped our wings to stir up the pieces to show our handiwork.  He was almost speechless with pride and awe.  All he could do was speak in partial sentences things like; “Oh my” “Look at this” “It’s in the basement” “I was only asleep for a few minutes.”  We could just tell he was as proud as a Peacock of what we did with the new toy.  All of us agree that we can hardly wait until next months meeting. 

                             Chirps and Squawks

                                       Pookie
Avast ye Mates                              
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  CAPTIANS    CORNER
Greetings Mate’s
I am lodging a protest with the EBIU (Exotic Birds International Union).  Bet you didn’t know we had our own union, well I am a card carrying member.  So are the other parrots that come to the meetings and events and they back me one hundred percent on this one.  It seems that many of you are owned by other animals besides us, many by dogs and some (GASP) by cats still others by miscellaneous rodents and reptiles.
Well the reason for my protest is that there has to be (pardon the pun) a pecking order and birds should always be numero uno on that list.  Now I admit it is hard competing with a dog they never have mood swings and are always eager to greet their pet humans.  In fact it is nauseating the way they suck up to their pet humans I need a bucket whenever I see how they behave if you know what I mean.  Then there is the cute factor especially during the puppy phase, Pleeeeze give me a break.  This was evident at the last meeting when an illegal animal was present and the way everybody reacted was enough to make me sick for a month.  Now cats they are a different story cute when kittens but that cuteness soon gives way to the “I am master of this house attitude you must please me”.  At least birds don’t behave like that, well most of us don’t, well not all the time, oh, ok so we may behave like that from time to time so what!  We can at least talk back lets see a dog or cat do that?  I rest my case.  We do not see reptiles or fish as a threat; anything that doesn’t move for hours like a snake is boring. (Sounds like a cat doesn’t it) As far as rodents go they are not too much to worry about, (can we say pet rat) I thought so.
Pookie and I are rallying the troops and we are going to stage a formal protest to put parrots where they should be.  We just have to be careful with the parrotlets and keep them visible it is so easy to step on them and that does not make them happy.  So parrots show your pet humans where you should be in the ranking and always remind them we parrots are ALWAYS NUMBER ONE!!!!!!
                                      Cheers 

                                     Captain Morgan
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Congo or Timneh?

As someone who is owned by five African Gray parrots, (three which are Congo and two that are Timneh) I am often asked if there is a difference between them.  A short quick answer is not really but, that answer must be qualified.  When it comes to African gray parrots each and every one of them, Congo or Timneh, has its own unique personality.  Some accept change readily some take weeks to accept a new toy in their cage.  I will say this about all African Grays the more comfortable they are in their environment the more outgoing they become.  


This was supposed to be an article about differences rather than similarities and what I realized was the two types have more things in common than differences.  If I was forced to point out a difference between the two I would put it this way.  Congo African Grays are very independent; they accept other grays but don’t need them.  They don’t want anything to do with other types of birds and at times they will almost seem to have a snobbish attitude toward other birds. Timnehs are like a tag team of wrestlers.  They plot, plan, connive, cajole, and steal to get what they want either from you or another bird.  As confusing as this may sound let me try to clarify what I’m trying to say with a short story.


Suppose you’re eating some pretzels out of a bag; my Congos will ask or tell me they want a pretzel and if you ignore them they will each take a pretzel and walk away and eat it.  In a short sense they are very polite.  My two Timnehs (JB and Calvin) are a different story, they see me snacking and both scamper off of their cage and run over to the pretzel bag.  Each of them tries to take the bag or get inside of the bag while squabbling with each other as to which one of them has the right to get a pretzel first.  If I do not cave in to them JB will literally stomp his feet and walk away while raising his tail and showing me his backside.  Calvin meanwhile waits for my attention to be on JB; when my attention has been diverted to JB, Calvin strikes.  No, not the pretzel bag, he strikes my toe.  Needless to say this gets my attention because I now have a gray parrot hanging from my foot; JB uses this distraction to strike.  While I’m flailing about with Calvin on my foot JB shoots out from under the chair I’m sitting in, grabs the pretzel bag from the bottom and runs away with it.  This action causes pretzels to spill fourth from the bag all over the floor.  A free-for-all ensues at this point and this action can best be stated as all out melee with every parrot for them self.


My Congos would never stage a combined assault like this while my Timnehs do it all the time.  So, is there a difference between a Congo and a Timneh?  The simple answer is no and yes(. I’m sure this will not help one single bit in clarifying this question!  The only thing I can say for certain is that an African Gray (either Timneh or Congo) will never cease to amaze and astound you.



We get many phone calls some make us angry, others leave us scratching our heads but some on occasion make us laugh.  This happens to be one that made me laugh I’ll bet you do to.  Now this is what happens when you have an elderly lady with way too much time on her hands. This is how it went.

Hello?

Is this the bird rescue? 

Yes it is how can I help you?

Well I’m 81 years old and I keep a close eye on the neighborhood. (Translation: I’ve got nothing better to do but get in everybody’s business, whether I should or not.)  A new couple just moved in a couple houses down and they got themselves some highly illegal birds.

What do you mean by illegal?

One was blue and yellow with a long tail a real big one (Blue and Gold Macaw) and the other one was just as big but was red with a long tail (Scarlet or Greenwing Macaw).  I need you to come and take these birds away from them and send them back to Africa where they belong!

Actually, those birds are not illegal to own.

Come on now, I have never seen normal people have anything like these birds, they must be illegal.  Certainly no one in this neighborhood they’re illegal I can just tell.

I’m sorry but it’s perfectly legal to have those birds.

I knew I should have called the police instead of you I’m sure they can get these birds back to Africa where they should be.  This was just a waste of my time.

And that’s how my conversation ended with this neighborhood busybody.  Makes think that the new couple in that neighborhood is going to get a run for their money with her! I wish them luck they’ll need it! 

                                                       Dave
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        BIRD FAIR 

Our annual bird fair is upon us, April, 21st to be exact.  This is our rescue’s largest fundraiser of the year, so please; one and all come and make this fair the success of past years.  It is once again being held at Romulus High School on Wayne rd. just north of I-94.  We have rented out a record number of tables this year with many first time vendors. Let’s show them what a dynamic group we are by assisting them in every way possible.

Come on out and lend a hand even if you haven’t signed up.  You don’t have to stay all day; any time you can help would be wonderful.

  Help is needed the night before the fair, setting up tables and chairs (set up time is 7:30 PM). In the morning before the fair starts, holding doors open and assisting vendors move in (move in time is 6:30AM).  They really appreciate this; it’s something that rarely occurs for them at other fairs and keeps them coming back.  During the fair we need help at the admissions desk, assisting at the raffle, rescue, and bake sale tables.  Another time when help is needed is after the fair doing the clean-up, putting away the tables and chairs. Please plan on staying an extra 20 – 30 minutes to help with the final job of the day.  There will be pizza after the final clean-up is finished.

Bake sale items are also needed. If you’re one of the talented members that can bake goodies please consider making something wrapped in individual servings. 
       BITS from BABY
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Howdy all my feathered and non-feathered friends.  This is your roving reporter Baby with the latest updates.  I’m writing this report from my sick bed this month. 
The attendance at the March meeting was another full house, can you believe it!  There were eighty-two people there; of which seventy-one were club members and eleven were guests.  Two of the guests joined our flock (THAT’S GREAT!!).  We also had forty-seven birds there, eleven Cockatoos, nine African Grays, nine Macaws, plus eighteen other types of Parrots.  I hear the food was great and everyone enjoyed the meeting.
April 1st was our first Senior Education Program at the Independence Village in White Lake. The gang showed up and WOWED the folks there who said they did not know there were so many beautiful birds. 
Our next meeting will be April 15th, one week earlier because of our own 15th Annual Rainbow Feathers Bird Club Fair April 21st, (the feathered members do not get to go to the fair but our care givers tell us all about it.) Then two days later on April 23rd we will be doing an educational program at the American House in Westland on Joy Rd., three days after that another American House on April 26th in Royal Oak, Motor City Bird Breeders Show on April 28th and the next day April 29th an American House in Westland on Venoy Rd.  
  
Hope to see you all at the meeting?
                                  Till next month,
                                Your friend Baby
>< >< >< >< ><>< >< >< >< ><>< 





                                    





Every now and then a call comes in that leaves the rangers gasping in disbelief and their heads spinning. This happened to be one of them.  They were summoned to a quaint little burg in Michigan called Holly.  Now this is a picturesque little place with rolling hills and beautiful scenery.

What had taken our heroes aback was the number of feathered friends they were rescuing, it was sixteen.  Yes; sixteen assorted birds from a Bourke parakeet a Diamond Dove, two Parakeets and the remainder were Cockatiels.  Well it couldn’t be that bad could it?  Ranger Dave just had to ask that question and jinx the whole rescue (can anyone say duct tape).  As they pulled into the driveway it all looked nice and serene nothing suspicious or so it seemed that way.  There were horses in a pasture the sun was shining birds were singing all seemed to be alright.  They got out of the rescue mobile and as they approached the house they were greeted by a very large and grumpy tom turkey (no Tom was not his name it just means he wouldn’t be called Tina anytime soon, got it?)  Well he only got so close because ranger Steve threatened to invite him to dinner, as the main course.  So he kept his distance.  They went into the house and were taken into the bird room.  This is where it becomes interesting.

All sixteen of the birds were free flighted in a back bedroom and the entrance of strangers caused all of them to fly willy-nilly about the room.  It had shades of Alfred Hitchcock’s The Birds written all over it.  The rangers had to get to work before all the Cockatiel dander clogged their lungs and the dust being kicked up prevented them from seeing the birds.  So with net and hands a flyin’ they set out to capture and carrier all these birds. After about thirty-five minutes they caught the last of the birds and went about loading up carriers and cages and other stuff.  Soon they were on their way to hit the open road once again.

They dropped off the dove at one foster home the Bourke went straight to its new home.  The two Parakeets and the cockatiels went home with ranger Steve but it wasn’t long before all birds were adopted and quiet once again fell over ranger Steve’s house.  The Rangers were grateful that the Tom Turkey or the geese weren’t part of that deal.  Ranger Dave also vowed never to say “how bad can it be” (threats involving duct tape over ones mouth work wonders).  So with another rescue under their belts they went home satisfied but realized that there will always be more to come and they would be there to answer the call for they are the RESCUE RANGERS!!!!

Stay alert and tuned in for our next thrilling adventure Escapee in Canton!
            Anyone Interested?
One of our club members, Janet Onderchanin, has some baby parakeets she is offering for sale to nice homes. They were hatched on Feb. 9th and have been handled every day since then.  Their colors are white with blue pied.  Their parents were; dad - blue & white pied, mom – lutino /yellow / green pied.  Their wings have been clipped and they are sweet little birds.

She is asking $15.00 each (with $5.00 going to the club) but is willing to negotiate on this price.  If for some reason the bird(s) don’t work out she would like an agreement to return them back to her.  She also may have 2 female cinnamon pied Zebra Finches that were hatched in 2005.

Anybody interested contact Janet at her home phone: (586)-772-0023 or her cell phone (586)-764-0863
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UP COMING EVENTS
 April 15th       Club Meeting at the Church

                     Moved up 1 week because of bird fair 

 April 21st         Rainbow Feathers Bird Club

                            14th Annual Bird Fair

                      $3.00 Adm. 10AM to 4PM

                          Romulus High School   

                           9650 S. Wayne Rd.

                        Romulus MI 48174-1551

April 23rd      Senior Educational Program

                              American House

                               39201 Joy Road

                           Westland, MI 48185

                             Set-up at 1:00 PM

                            Show at 2:00 PM

April 26th        Senior Educational Program

                       American House Royal Oak

                       1900 N. Washington Ave.

                         Royal Oak, MI 48073

                          Set-up 1:00 PM

                          Show at 2:00 PM

April 28th            Motor City Bird Breeders

                                   Bird Fair

                     $4.00 Adm. 10AM to 5PM

                              Madison Place

                      876 Horace Brown Drive

                   Madison Heights, MI  48071

******Our Club Has a Booth at This Event***** 

April 29th      Senior Educational Program

                              American House

                             1660 S. Venoy Road

                           Westland, MI 48185

                             Set-up at 9:00 AM

                            Show at 10:00 AM
 May 17th             Educational Show

                          For Boy Scout Troop

                       Farrand Elementary School

                       41400 Greenbriar Lane

                         Plymouth, MI 48170

                          Set-up at 6:00 pm

                     Show starts at 7:00 pm

May 20th        Club Meeting at the Church

Moved up 1 week because of

 Memorial Day

June 8th           Educational Show

                    Quest Charter Academy

                     24745 Van Born Road

                         Taylor, MI 48180

                       9:00 am Set-up

                      10:00 am Show                 

June 9th           Pet Adoption Fair

                      Downtown Whitmore Lake

                    Main Street in Whitmore Lake

                   We have a 10’ X 10’ space

           Where we will be setting up our pop-up

                  Times to be announced

June 20th       Senior Educational Program

                    Dublin Community Senior Center

                          685 Union Lake Road

                           White Lake, MI 48386

                             Set-up at Noon

                            Show at 1:00 PM

July 21st           Educational Show

                  White Lake Township Library

                       7527 Highland Rd.

                   White Lake, MI 48383 

                       10:00 am Set-up

                       11:00 am Show                 

July 27th       Senior Educational Program

                     American House Hazel Park

                  777 East Woodward Heights

                       Hazel Park, MI 48030

                         Set-up 1:00 PM

                         Show 2:00 PM

August 11th
August 12th   Pet Emporium Expo

                   Washtenaw County Fairgrounds

               5055 Ann Arbor-Saline Rd.

                  Ann Arbor, MI 48103

          No times or details at this time

Sept. 16th      Walled Lake Pet Awareness Day

                                       At

           Walled Lake’s Historic Lakefront District

          Ferland Street at E. Walled Lake Drive

                       11:00 AM  to 4:00 PM

 We will be setting up our pop-up before the event        starts probably between 8:00 to 9:00 AM

This will be updated as more details become available.

******NOTE******NOTE******NOTE******


There has been some confusion from the loyal readers of Bird Droppings as to which events they are allowed to bring their own bird(s) to.  As a point of reference and for future information please we want everyone to be aware that when you see the line:

 ******Our Club Has a Booth at This Event*****

following or “Educational Show” preceding an event listing it means we are attending the event in an official capacity representing our club and rescue.  At these events all club members are welcomed to bring their feathered companions with them.  Also please note that our space is very limited at some of these events but don’t let this stop you from joining us, we will find a way for you and your birdie buddy to fit in and enjoy the fun.

******NOTE******NOTE******NOTE******

*CANCELATION CONFUSION *


A few of our scheduled events have been canceled at the last minute by the group staging the event.  If you do not regularly participate in the shows but plan on attending please call Steve (734-513-0030) to make sure the event is still a go. Recent cancellations that have occurred at the last minute are: the Fall for Novi Pet Adoption Fair, and the Allen Park Animal Shelter Pet Adoption Fair.
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10 steps to a better relationship with your parrot

By Liz Wilson,CVT

1)  Ensure your companion bird is healthy by doing annual check-ups and routine diagnostics with your experienced avian veterinarian. Since birds hide the obvious signs of illness, allowing basic annual testing is critical to the early detection of medical problems.
2)  Ensure your companion bird is consuming a good diet. This is critical to the proper functioning of its immune system and increases its potential for a healthy life, as well as eliminating nutrition-based problem behaviors, such as some cases of feather destruction
3)  Ensure your companion bird lives in a sufficiently large cage, allowing it lots of room for exuberant wing-flapping exercise and energetic play; allow it daily out-of-cage time on play stations other than just the cage to minimize territorial behaviors. Encouraging healthy exercise can decrease problem behaviors like excessive screaming, since a tired parrot is a quiet parrot.
4)  Establish controls with your parrot by lovingly teaching it to respond to the simple commands of Up and Down, and setting clear and consistent limits on its behavior. By teaching manners and setting boundaries, parrots can become better companions.
5)  Give your parrot quality interaction daily, no matter how busy your life gets…even if for just 10-15 minutes of one on one time. Psittacines are biologically wild animals, and won’t retain their “tameness” without daily contact with people 

6)  Make your companion bird a member of the family, since it is a flock animal and extremely social.  Single birds should not be housed in rooms by themselves.
7)  Socialize your parrot to family and trusted friends, thereby teaching it to adapt to the society in which it lives. It should be comfortable interacting with and being handled by other people. Do not allow it to become over-bonded to one person.
8)   Assure your companion bird gets adequate rest, with 10-12 hours of dark, uninterrupted sleep time nightly. Sleep deprivation often leads to problem behaviors like biting, excessive screaming and feather destruction.
9)  Establish trust with your companion bird by teaching it that it is safe with you. Consistency is critical to establishing trust, as your parrot learns what to expect from you and what you expect from it.
10)  Accept your parrot for what it is, not what you want it to be. No matter how well trained it is, a healthy parrot may still be noisy messy and destructive because it’s a parrot!

	This article was funded by an educational grant from ZuPreem®, the makers of exceptional diets for extraordinary animals. ZuPreem® is committed to the advancement of knowledge regarding avian husbandry and nutrition. Working together, ZuPreem® and bird clubs with similar interests can support high-quality avian health in our worldwide community
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BITE ME BIRD TOYS

Tony & Edie Riojas

4593 Howell Rd, Otter Lake, MI 48464
1-810-793-2093
bitemebirdtoys.com

NORTH BRANCH ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Frederick B. Shulak, D.V.M.

17630 Twelve Mile Road * Southfield, MI 48076

248-557-7773

ROOSE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Kevin Roose, D.V.M. * Karen Knight, D.V.M.

509 W. Ann Arbor Trail * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-451-2870

SPECIALTY PET SUPPLIES, INC.

1449 W. Ann Arbor Road * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-453-6930

Fax:  734-453-7127

M-F 10-7:30 * Sat 10-6 * Sun 12-4

WARREN WOODS VETERINARY HOSPITAL

29157 Schoenherr * Warren, MI 48314

586-751-3350

OAKLAND VETERINARY EMERGENCY GROUP

1400 Telegraph Rd * Bloomfield Hills, MI 48302

248-334-6877

     Free discount card                                    Open 7-Days          available to club members       Ask about our birdie day spa treatment
DISCOUNT PET & SUPPLIES

Specializing in Exotic Birds & Cages

1623 Middlebelt Rd. Livonia, MI 48154

734-513-6060
http://www.discountpetandsupplies.com/
SOUTHGATE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Keith Cook, D.V.M. * Elieen Cook, D.V.M.

13697 Dix-Toledo Rd* Southgate, MI 48195

734-284-9122

ANIMAL EMERGENCY CENTER

24360 Novi Road * Novi, MI 48375

248-348-1788

265 E. 2nd St. * Rochester, MI 48307

248-651-1788

Both Locations are open 24 hours a Day

7 Days a Week

www.theanimalemergencycenter.com

	MUGSHOTS and MOUSE PADS
Species specific coffee mugs, mouse pads and other parrot

paraphernalia
                         Cheryl Hitter

                          734-422-2804
             *Put your pet’s picture on a mug or mouse pad*
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	    Custom sizes up to 25” x 38” •
 Square or Rectangle cuts
PayPal plus Shipping available • Priced for 100 sheets 
White cover weight paper • Fresh clean cage everyday
Call or email us for your custom size
248.438.6572
               littlemancageliners@yahoo.com
Visit us on 
Facebook and Blogger!
        little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com
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    MURALS

    AND OTHER

 CREATIONS                 

 BY MARY KAY PERVA
        734-207-0489
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	UV LIGHTING, HEATERS, VITIMINS AND OTHER SUPPLIES for your BIRDS, FISH and REPTILES

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT
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Veterinary Care Specialists

205 Rowe Road
Milford, MI 48380
248-684-0468
Open 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week
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Specializing in Macaws, Greys, 


Amazons, and others.


Cages and Food at reasonable prices.





“Baby Parrots Raised in a Home for a Home”





www.kayleesparrotplace.com











Contact Kaylee at 734-301-0486
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An easy and hea[thy alternative
to messy newspaper!

LL e M n Marty & Angie Crawford

248.438.6572
littlemancageliners@yahoo.com
little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com





Custom sizes up to 25” x 38” + Square or Rectangle cuts
PayPal plus Shipping available ¢ Priced for 100 sheets
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What are you really feeding your bird?
Visit BirdFoodFactscom to find out.

How nutritious is the food in your bird’s food cup? To
find out, visit BirdFoodFacts.com. This website offers an
objective nutritional analysis based on protein, fat, fiber
and moisture. Choose from hundreds of food items most

common in a companion bird’s diet.

Finet 1t answers for IMpROve Qvian Heciin and rusison,
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®/™ are marks registered in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office and are trademarks of Premium Nutrifional Products, Inc. Al rights reserved. © 2011

Premium Nutritional Products
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